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County of Placer

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

P.O. BOX 1466

ROSEVILLE, CA  95678

County Contact:  Linda Brown 916-787-8950

WEST PLACER MUNICIPAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

Thursday, August 9, 2007
A regular meeting of the West Placer Municipal Advisory Council was held on Thursday, August 9, 2007 at 7:00 p.m. at the Dry Creek School District Educational Services Office, Roseville, Ca.

1.  Call to Order:  Chairperson Stillman called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm.  Mr. Stillman recognized Supervisor Rockholm and thanked him for attending.  
A. Introduction of the Board of Supervisors recently appointed West Placer MAC member, Darryl Osborne.  Mr. Osborne was introduced and welcomed as well as meeting fellow members of the Council.

2.   Council members present:  Barry Stillman, George Brown, Darryl Osborne, Claudette Mitchell-                     .                                                 Weismantle                        
Council members absent:   Terry Dee Webb 
      County staff present:           Rocky Rockholm, Supervisor, District 1

Linda Brown, Field Representative for Supervisor Rockholm

Leah Rosasco-Planning Department


Charlene Daniels-Planning Department 


Alex Fisch, Planning Department

Diane Howe, Sec. MAC

2.  Approval of the Minutes of June 14, 2007:  George Brown moved to approve the minutes of June 14, 2007 as presented.  Claudette Mitchell-Weismantle seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
3.  Approval of the Agenda:  George Brown moved to approve the agenda as presented. Claudette Mitchell-Weismantle seconded. Motion carried 4-0.
4.  Public Comment: Bruce Greco, a resident in the SPA (Special Planning Area) on Locust, asked about the road study related to the closure/calming program related to Locust.  Linda Brown addressed this relating that Walt Wylie will contact people in the SPA area to form a committee to meet with County DPW to address issues. 

5.  Public Safety: 

A.  County Sheriff’s Department:  Not available. 
B.  C.H.P. Report: Officer Mike Ketterer reported that they are once again short-handed and will continue to be until at least Dec.  He indicated that Cal-Fire has been assisting in wetting down the roads where cars have been pushed off onto the sides.  They have responded to some parties and closed them down.  The CHP is also working with the County on lowering speeds on several roadways and once approved will be posting immediately.   
C.  Cal-Fire (formerly CDF/Dry Creek):  B.C. Fred Lopez gave a report on July fires/rescues in the area (86 fires, 148 rescue/med and 30 other).  He made special note that the 4th of July with fireworks was crazy and that Cal-Fire would be working on a plan for next year to better inform the County residents that fireworks are illegal.  The firefighters at Station 100 will be conducting residential inspections to inform people of a 30 feet minimum for defensible space.  He also informed the MAC that there has been a high level of arson incidents since June but they are working on those issues.  Mr. Barsdale asked about staffing levels.  BC Lopez responded that staffing was at least 2 personnel per engine 24/7 and permanently placed at the station are 2 captains and 2 engineers. .  

6.  Information Items (non-action):  
     A.  Overview of Supervisor Rockholm’s Website Calendar – Linda Brown, Field Representative 
Placer County Home Page:  http://www.placer.ca.gov 

Board of Supervisors Home Page:  http://www.placer.ca.gov/bos.aspx

Supervisor Rocky Rockholm’s Home Page:  http://www.placer.ca.gov/Home/bos/District 1.aspx

Supervisor Rockholm’s Calendar: http://www.placer.ca.gov/bos/District1/D1CalPg.aspx

Linda provided a handout with detailed instructions on accessing the web site to the public as well as the MAC.  She indicated that agendas and minutes would also be available on the web site.  

     B.  American Vineyard Villages – Steve Schnable, Land Development Manager, John Mourier Construction, Inc. – A discussion for the project located on Vineyard road at the southwest corner of Vineyard Road and Brady Lane.  The project consists of 161 single family lots and 3 landscape lots on 19.2 acres.

           Kent Baker from Baker Engineering with several JMC, Inc. representatives in attendance presented the American Vineyard Villages (a blueprint project) project which has been reduced from 161 to 150 single family lots with 2 drainage lots and a tot lot.  Twenty-five percent (25%) of the project will be affordable homes and the design of the project is intended to provide transition from the R-20 apartments in Roseville, to the R-2 of the Community Plan.  The project at 150 is about an R-8 density.  This will require a zoning change for the West Placer area.  George stated that he sees a potential zoning change in which the density remains the same as it moves west into rural West Roseville and it is a density that does not meet with the Community Plan.  He would prefer to see a development that does not change our community plan as it moves west but which transitions within the development itself.  He also questioned why the MAC is seeing this for the first time with the draft EIR nearly complete and knowing that the proposal began sometime in late 2004.  Barry Stillman echoed George’s comments with definite concerns on the lack of MAC involvement to this point.  Chuck Barsdale, a community member, felt the project was out of line with our community and would like to see larger lots required.  Leah Rosasco from the Planning Department stated that this project would require a rezone and a general plan amendment with a public sharing of the EIR.  George inquired as to the noticing of public meetings which is 300/400 ft of the project.  As with any EIR, any comments made must be addressed by the applicant.  A sheet was passed around for persons to sign who wished to be informed of public notices of any upcoming meetings related to this project.  It was also noted that Cal-Am would furnish water and Roseville provides sewer to the project as well as hook up for adjacent neighbors.    
     C.  Riolo Vineyards will not be presented at this time as previously mentioned.  The new date has not been determined. 

7. Action Items: 
      A.  Brady Lane Estates – Rick McGrath, Sundance Properties

            The applicant requests approval of a Tentative Subdivision Map for a residential subdivision that will include nine residential lots of 20,000 square feet or larger, and one private roadway lot on 4.8 acres.  The project will include frontage improvements along Brady Lane, including landscaping features.  The property is located southwest of the intersection of Brady Lane and Baseline Road immediately west of the Roseville City Limits.  The parcel is zoned Residential single-family, combining Agriculture, combining Minimum Building site of 20,000 (RS-AG-B-20).
.  Alex Fisch from the Planning Department introduced himself as the planner on this project.  Mr. Baker of Baker Engineering presented the tentative map of 9-20,000 square feet lots which meets the Community Plan.  The development is located on Brady Lane which is divided between Roseville City and Placer County.  The development will have a standard 600 feet long, 32 feet wide roadway with a homeowners association conditioning for maintaining it.  The developer will do fencing and frontage landscaping with the required setbacks including a corner lot setback of 35 feet.  There was discussion on the fencing which the County and the MAC would prefer which the applicant noted.  George Brown moved to approve the project subject to an agreeable fence and landscape setback approved by the MAC and the Planning Commission.  Barry Stillman seconded.   The motion carried 4-0.

     B.  Brookwood Estates – Michael P. Spencer, Civil Diligence

     The applicant requests approval of a minor modification to the previously approved Tentative Subdivision Map to increase the number of residential lots from 16 to 17.  The property is located at 3771 PFE Road in the Dry Creek area of unincorporated Roseville west of Pinehurst Drive and east of Walerga Road.  The parcel is zoned Residential single-family, combining Agriculture, combining Minimum Building Site of 20,000 square feet, Planned Residential Development/2.0 units per acre (RS-AG-B-20 PD-2)    Mr. Spencer introduced himself informing the MAC he is a new member of the development.  He presented the information that the project is overburdened with infrastructure needs/costs and therefore request an additional residential lot.  This would move the tot lot to a different area placing the new residential lot where the tot lot is.  The proposal will not impact the 100 year flood zone and the applicant has worked with the Betts (whose property is adjacent) in coordinating grading efforts and such.  There was little discussion as the MAC members clearly understood the advantage of moving the tot lot to a different location (farther from access to a pond).  George Brown moved to approve the minor modification on the Brookwood Estates project as presented.  Claudette Mitchell-Weismantle seconded.  Motion carried 4-0.
8.  MAC Subcommittees:

A. Land/Use, Specific Plans:-Weismantle—
B. Utilities (water, sewer, flood control):--Brown: 
C. Traffic:  Webb:   
D. Schools and Parks—Weismantle. 

9.   Correspondence - Neither Barry nor Diane had correspondence to present.  It was noted that the Sacramento Bee published articles that the Elverta Specific Plan had been approved by Sacramento County at its present density of 4,500 with no discussion of increasing density.  This Specific Plan is adjacent to the Placer Vineyards Specific Plan in Placer County. 

10.  Next Meeting: The next regular meeting is Thursday, September 13, 2007 at 7:00 pm
11.  Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.
